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I. INTRODUCTION

The Permanent Council, at its meeting held on July 31, 2002, decided to merge the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management with the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities. This new Committee called Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities is now entrusted with the coordination of the activities assigned to the Organization of American States by the Summits of the Americas, as well as with the participation of civil society organizations in OAS activities.


By means of AG/RES.1661 (XXIX-O/99), the then Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities prepared guidelines for civil society participation in the Organization
/, which were adopted by the Permanent Council on December 15, 1999, through resolution CP/RES. 759 (1217/99). To date, there are 50 civil society organizations accredited to the Organization and incorporated in the OAS register of Civil Society Participation.

II.
CONSIDERATION OF NEW APPLICATIONS


At its session held on October 31, 2002, the Committee considered and approved the following four (4) requests from civil society organizations:

· Amnesty International (CP/CISC-5/02)

· Center of International Environmental Law (CP/CISC-6/02)

· Mexican Commission for the Defense and Promotion of Human Rights AC (CP/CISC-7/02)

· Geledes-Instituto da Mulher Negra  (CP/CISC-8/02)

III.
RECOMMENDATIONS


The Committee agreed to recommend to the Permanent Council the approval of the aforementioned civil society organizations. In compliance with Article 6 of the Guidelines, I am honored to transmit to the Permanent Council for its consideration, the Committee’s recommendations that the Council approve the participation in OAS activities of the four (4) civil society organizations indicated in this report and that these be incorporated into the OAS Register of Civil Society Organizations.

October 31, 2002


Paul Durand


Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Canada


Chair, Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and


Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities
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�.	Operative paragraph 3: “To instruct the Permanent Council to prepare, by way of that Committee, and bearing in mind the attachment to the report presented by the Permanent Council, guidelines for civil society participation in OAS activities, for adoption before December 31, 1999.”





